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Project overview 

A project is underway at Dubbo South Public School to remediate the damage to buildings F, G, H, I and J 
caused by a fire in early December 2021. Building F sustained minor damage only, however the damage to 
the other four blocks was extensive and a decision was made to rebuild them.  
 

Progress summary 

Building F has been successfully repaired and is operational. 
 
Temporary fencing has been installed around buildings G, H, I and J to separate the construction area from 
the operational school and ensure the safety of students and staff. The building remains have been 
demolished and cleared, and fire affected trees have been removed.  
 
Buildings G, H, I & J will be rebuilt and are currently in the project initiation phase.  
 

Next steps 

Upcoming work activities will include: 
 

• repairing the damaged quadrangle and surrounding areas and installing synthetic grass 
• repairing the Covered Outdoor Learning Area (COLA) 
• reinstating the play equipment under the COLA including the replacement of the multi-level 

climbing structures and other educational climbing aids 
• replacing paving under and around the COLA 
• replacing the damaged boundary fencing 

 

Work hours will be 7 am to 6 pm Monday to Friday and 8 am to 1 pm on Saturdays. No work will take place 
on Sundays or public holidays unless otherwise notified. 

School Infrastructure NSW will work closely with the school to minimise any disruption to students and staff 
during construction. This may mean conducting portions of work during weekends or school holiday periods 
or exploring options to lessen the impacts of construction on school operations and student learning. 

We will work to support the school by providing timely, up-to-date information about the status and next 
steps of the project. 

More information 

If you have any questions about the project please contact School Infrastructure NSW by phoning 1300 482 
651 or emailing schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au.  
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